STATE CAPITOL P.O. BOX 942849 SACRAMENTO, CA 94249-0024 (916) 319-2024 FAX (916) 319-2124

DISTRICT OFFICE 5050 EL CAMINO REAL, SUITE 117 LOS ALTOS, CA 94022 (650) 691-2121 FAX (650) 691-2120

WEBSITE www.assembly.ca.gov/gordon

March 16, 2015

Assembly California Legislature RICHARD S. GORDON ASSEMBLYMAN, TWENTY-FOURTH DISTRICT

CHAIR

COMMITTEE ON RULES

COMMITTEES

ELECTIONS AND REDISTRICTING LOCAL GOVERNMENT PRIVACY AND CONSUMER PROTECTION

SUBCOMMITTEES

BUDGET SUBCOMMITTEE NO. 3 ON RESOURCES AND TRANSPORTATION

SELECT COMMITTEES

CHAIR: WASTE REDUCTION AND RECYCLING IN 21ST CENTURY CALIFORNIA CHAIR: WATER CONSUMPTION AND **ALTERNATIVE SOURCES**

Jodi Remke, Chair Fair Political Practices Commission 428 J Street, Suite 620 Sacramento, CA 95814

AB 594 – Request for Commission Support

Dear Chair Remke:

I write today to respectfully request that the Commission take a support position on my AB 594, consistent with the recommendation included in the agenda for your March 19, 2015 meeting.

My office has worked closely with the Commission on a number of bills in the past and hope that we can once again work together to enact important changes to the Political Reform Act (Act). I have long believed in the purposes of the Act and its goal of enabling a knowledgeable electorate. Generally, AB 594 would make small, but meaningful reforms, including eliminating what has become duplicative reporting and modernizing reporting thresholds in line with the original thresholds. Your staff analysis provided perhaps the best summary of the bill:

Overall, this bill focuses on meaningful reforms to the Political Reform Act, while maintaining the highest ethical standards. The bill proposes streamlining some of the campaign finance rules in the Act to reduce redundancy and improve accountability with modernized, relevant, and accurate disclosures.

My staff has already been working closely with Commission staff, and I feel that the bill strikes an appropriate balance. Accordingly, I would appreciate the Commission's support of this measure.

Thank you for your consideration of my request and please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of further assistance with this matter.

Sincerely.

RICHARD S. GORDON Assemblyman, 24th District